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TRAFFIC & TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE 
MEETING MINUTES 

Thursday, October 8, 2015 @ 6:30 PM 
 

I. Meeting stated at 6:45pm 
II. Follow-up on the Mosholu Parkway Walk:  

A. The walk took place on Saturday October 10, 2015. The walk stated at the bottom of 
the  #4 Mosholu Station and went to the 52nd Precinct parking area on the Mosholu 
Parkway. Items highlighted on the walk were the comfort station at the bottom of the 
#4 subway station, emergency exit locations for the D subway station, empty concrete 
slabs for missing park benches, broken stone pillars, and clogged drains. Also, the Bronx 
Victory Memorial for WW1 servicemen sculpted by Jerome Connor was visited. The 
Parks Committee and the Traffic and Transportation Committee will work together on 
joint areas of concern concerning Mosholu Parkway 

III. DOT follow-up:  
A. A request for a designated teacher parking area on Webster Avenue from the newly 

built school located at 3177 Webster Avenue was received . DOT stated that the city no 
longer provides new teacher parking areas. The street parking for the block has a two 
hour time limit. The Chair will ask DOT to look at extending the parking time limit to 4 
hours 

IV. Community Concerns:  
A. A resident of Perry Avenue asked for help with a neighbored who blocks their driveway. 

It was suggested that the resident speak with the office of their local city councilman-
Andrew Cohen, as well as speak with the Community Affairs Office at the 52nd Precinct 

B. There was a car accident at the 194th Street, Valentine Avenue, Kingsbridge Road 
intersection. Children on the way to school were injured. The office of City Councilman 
Ritchie Torres and DOT are looking at the intersection as well as waiting for a final 
police report of the accident. It can take up to a year for DOT to look at area and then 
do a report on the conditions and then make recommendations 

V. Budget Request for Fiscal Year 2017: 
A. The Committee request that CB7 keep the following requests: 

1. Cole Place=Fund Coles Lane As a Pedestrian Street with ADA Accessibility.DOT 
report’s that work on Coles Lane should start in 2017 

2. Webster Avenue=Fund Green Street Enhancements and Install a Center 
Median on Webster Avenue Between East Fordham Road and East Gun Hill 
Road. Work is ongoing on this project  

3. Grand Concourse=Fund Green Street Enhancements on the Center Medians of 
the Grand Concourse from East 192nd Street to Mosholu Parkway 

B. Requests should always be listed until all work on a project have been completed  
VI. Next Meeting is Thursday, November 12, 2015 at the CB7 Office @ 6:30 PM 
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